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Cretarhabdus crenulatus hansmanii BuKRY, 1969 

Cretarhabdus 
crenulatus 
hansmanii 

Cretarhabdus conicus BRAMLETTE & MARTINI, Gartner, 1968 (partim), p . 21; 
pl. 3, figs . 6a-d; pl. 4, figs. 9-12. Univ. Kans. Paleont. Contrib., Protista, 

art. 1. 
Cretarhabdus crenulatus BRAMLETTE & MARTINI, Gartner, 1968 (partim), p. 22; 

pl. 1, fig. 8. Univ. Kans. Paleont. Contrib., Protista, art. 1. 

Figs. 7-9 - Cretarhabdus crenulatus hansmanii BuKRY, n. ssp. ; 7) distal view, x 10,100; 8) holotype, distal, 
x 8080; 9) proximal, x 9030. 

Description: 

The eccentricity of the outline is 1.2 to 1.3. This subspecies has a typical Cretarhabdus rim 
structure. In distal view, a narrow outer cycle of 24 to 28 elements inclines slightly counter
clockwise. Neither cycle shows significant imbrication. In proximal view, the smaller proximal 
rim is composed of a single cycle of 21 to 26 elements with slightly arcuate sutures. The ele
ments imbricate slightly sinistrally and incline slightly clockwise. The central area occupies 
48 to 59 percent (55 percent mean) of the coccolith length. In distal view, this area is do
minated by support struts of the central stem structure. The 12 struts arising from the distal 
surface of the inner rim are composed of one or several elements and are indented on either 
side near the rim. This indentation results in circular to oblong outlines of the through-going 
interstrut perforations. Taylor Marl specimens have 1 to 3 short lateral processes on either 
side of these perforations. The bundle of long elements forming the axial cross never extends 
to the rim. The short-axis bar commonly is reduced to a few perfunctory elements. 

Maximum diameter: 8.4 (.L· 

Remarks: 

This subspecies is separated from Cretarhabdus crenulatus crenulatus by its 12 wide open 
rounded perforations formed by indentations in the struts that are not composed of single ele
ments. The minor processes at the perforation sides and the generally larger central area also 
serve as distinctions. The dimples in the inner-cycle elements occur in various taxa from the 
Taylor Marl. Gartner has recorded this form in the Arkadelphia Formation and the Corsicana 
Marl. 

FARINACCI 1973 - VI/50 



Type level: 

Early Campanian (Lower Taylor Marl). 

Known range: Campanian-Maastrichtian. 

Type locality: 

Lake Waxahachie, Ellis County, Texas, U.S.A. 

Depository: 

Geology Department of the University of Illinois, Urbana, Illinois. Holotype, UI-H-2794, 
distal view (fig. 8). Primary paratype, UI-H-2790, proximal view (fig. 9). Other paratypes, 
UI-H-2790 through UI-H~2793. 

Author: 

Bukry D., 1969, p. 35; pl. 14, figs. 7-9. 

Reference: 

Upper Cretaceous Coccoliths from Texas and Europe Univ. Kansas Paleont. Contr., Art. 51, 
(Protista 2), 79 pp., 40 pis., 1 text-fig. 
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